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Muestra / Jacobo Peuser 
Paul Mistretta (LM#111) 

 
Below is shown the specimen punch used by Jacobo 
Peuser on stamps produced for the various 
departments, cities and provinces of Argentina. The 
punch spreads its two lines across three stamps of 
approximately commemorative size. The pattern 
here was developed using Photoshop and the stamps 
in the photo for Lot 4825  ($1M/N, 
"MUNICIPALIDAD/ DE LA CAPITAL", Blk of 6) 
in Nutmeg’s Auction 94 discussed elsewhere in this 
Bulletin.  
 
The block shown has two complete versions of this 
punch. Unfortunately, I have no reference material 
in my collection to use to determine either stamp or 
pattern size. Thus, the pattern shown here is almost  

certainly inaccurate as to size although the pins are 
properly positioned and the pattern is in direct 
proportion to the true size. Note also that two 
different sized pins were used in creating this punch; 
those in ‘Jacobo Peuser’ having a diameter of 90% 
of those in ‘Muestra’. 
 
This pattern and similar specimen punches are not 
shown in Schwerdt’s Perfins of the World.  
 

 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report – 2004 
Steve Endicott (#2284) 

 
I am pleased to report that the financial situation for 
the Club remains in good order. 
 
The total financial assets for the Club amount to 
$75,000, up approximately $4,000 from December 
2003 (all numbers in this report are being rounded to 
the nearest thousand dollars). The money is being 
held in checking accounts, saving accounts and 
several Certificates of Deposit.   
 
While having $75,000 in financial assets looks like 
we are rich, it is important to note three special 
categories in that total: the escrow for life 
memberships, the escrow for member’s personal 
credit accounts and thirdly, donations. One hundred 
twenty six members have paid for life memberships, 
amounting to $41,000. I set these funds aside to 
ensure we have funds to produce The Perfins 
Bulletin for these members in future years, the 
Bulletin being the largest expense for the Club. 
 
The second special category is the escrow for 
individual member’s personal accounts. This service 
enables members to maintain a credit balance with 
the Club and deposit and/or withdraw funds from 

their individual account in U.S. dollars at their 
discretion. This is a valuable service to our foreign 
members who can suffer significant transaction fees 
in processing individual checks. Currently 14 
members utilize this service; the aggregate balance 
of this escrow is currently $1000. If interested in 
participating, please contact me. 
 
The third category is donations, which the Club sets 
aside for special use. This escrow is currently at 
$9,000. 
 
After subtracting for these special escrows, the Club 
has an operational balance of $23,000, which would 
cover about two year’s expenses. 
 
Our Income Statement for 2004 shows income of  
$16,000 and expenses of $12,000. Both income and 
expenses are less than last year. Of some concern is 
the fact that income from membership dues from the 
sales activities are down. We all should try to attract 
new members to the Club. A growing, active 
membership will be greatly beneficial in the long 
run..




